
   
 

IT – Nasdaq Nordic Primary Data Center Relocation 

Project Update – Genium INET (28/16) 

This IT Notice includes instructions for mandatory activities for ALL customers and 

service providers with connectivity to Nasdaq Nordic and Nasdaq Baltic. 

 

Testing activities: 
As previously communicated, Nasdaq will relocate its primary data center from the current 

Lunda data center to VASBY data center. Furthermore a new Genium INET system has been 

built on the current DR site (Nasdaq PORT). This impacts all members that directly connect 

to  Nasdaq Equity Derivatives, Fixed Income and Commodities. All members have to, as of 

June 20th, connect to new destination IP addresses and TCP ports to be able to trade and 

clear instruments on these markets.  

 

Between April 11th – April 23rd members were able to test their connectivty to the new 

Genium INET systems. As of May 30th a new test period will commence for all members 

connecting to Nasdaq Equity Derivatives, Fixed Income and Commodities markets. 

The test period is scheduled between May 30th – June 4th and will include mandatory tests 

for members using Genium INET Trading Workstation, Clearing Workstation1, 3rd party 

applications using the OMnet API and the FIX protocol, GV Portal and TradeGuard 

applications. For details regarding the test,  please see the Genium INET Pre-Production test 

document on our webpage: 

http://www.nasdaqomx.com/transactions/technicalinformation/data-center-

relocation/genium-inet 
 

Further support: 
During the last week of May before the mandatory verification starts, we will have Market 

Readiness resources in our Copenhagen office available for meetings on the 24th of May, in 

our Oslo office on the 25th of May and resources in London on the 25th and 26th of May. We 

will also be available in Stockholm any time for meetings or telephone conferences.  

 

Please reach out to us if you would like to meet us during these days or have any concerns 

or questions. We are also available if you just want to go through your own verification plans 

together with our Market Readiness experts.  

 

Relocation project webpage: 
http://www.nasdaqomx.com/transactions/technicalinformation/data-center-relocation 

 

For questions or comments, please contact: 
Charlie Holmgren 

Member Readiness Genium INET 

Charlie.holmgren@nasdaq.com 

+46 8 405 6944 

 

Or to our common Market Readiness email-address: Technicalrelations@nasdaq.com  
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